
Remote learning Offer - Cusgarne School 
 
 
We would like to share with you our current intentions should your child need to be learning at 
home due to awaiting a test, self-isolating,  participating in a bubble lockdown or  if we should enter 
another ‘lockdown’ with total school closure. Hopefully such an event will not occur, but we are 
preparing for such eventualities.  
 
We will implement remote learning from your child’s first day of absence if it is Covid-19 related. 
EYFS content will be delivered through Tapestry E-Classroom. KS1 and KS2 content will be 
delivered through Google Classroom E-Classroom. Please ensure that you have a login for the above 
so you can access learning for your child/ren immediately. Pupils are learning in school how to use 
Google classroom effectively and how to respond online. Work needs to be shared on Google 
Classroom and not returned in paper form. 
 
Our staff in Robin (Year 1 only) Puffin, Starling and Kingfisher class will share Maths and English tasks 
on Google Classroom each day so that if your child cannot be in school you will know what is being 
covered in the classroom and will be able to support them at home to keep in step with the learning. 
For the EYFS children Tapestry is being used to support home learning for the children. Could we 
please emphasise that if a child is self-isolating the teacher will not be contactable during the school 
day as they will be teaching. 
 
If either the KS1 or KS2 bubble is subject to a closure (possibly fourteen days) the staff will be asked 
to continue setting the daily English and Maths for their class. They will also share on the Google 
Classroom other activities relevant to the topic. They will signpost key specific online resources such 
as White Rose, Twinkl, BBC and Bitesize to support the learning.  
 
During a total school closure a member of staff will regularly timetable a phone call to each family, 
to support the learning. This will be communicated to you through an Arbor message. Google 
classroom and Tapestry will also be used to feedback on work, when submitted. Pupils can ask their 
teacher questions about their learning using Google Classroom. The teacher will have the discretion 
to send home paper resources and workbooks if they feel it is appropriate for the learning, in which 
case they will be quarantined for 48 hours beforehand.  
 
In addition to the school content provided, the government’s Oak Academy online lessons can be 
used for remote learning for every year group, covering a wide range of curriculum objectives. 
https://www.thenational.academy/ 
 
Please note in line with Aspire policy there will not be streaming of live lessons.  
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